
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dear HHANE Members: 
 
Section 88 of the Governors FY25 Budget ELIMINATES the revenue stream for the 
Race Horse Development Fund (RHDF). This is a major threat. We will be doing all 
we can to fight this effort. 
 
This is the beginning of the budget process; the House will propose their budget in 
April followed by the Senate in May. We will be reaching out with more information as 
the budget process continues. 
 
We will be activating a strong grassroots effort beginning next week, to defeat this 
proposal. 
 

 
Very truly yours, 
 

 
Robert McHugh, President  
 


